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	The Gardenview
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May your New Year 
be fragrant with

beautiful moments 

of warmth and joy!
Happy New Year!
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Gable Pines of Vadnais Heights
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	Snow Angel

Wilson Bentley was a young farmer in Vermont when he snapped the first photograph of a snowflake on January 15, 1885. He was not a scientist or photographer, but after his parents gave him a microscope at age 15, he became fascinated with the natural world. Taking photographs of snowflakes was not easy. 
After all, their crystals melt at the slightest 
hint of warmth. Bentley had to invent his own equipment, rigging together a microscope and camera, to capture his ephemeral subjects. He would stand in the cold for hours, waiting for the perfect flake and then transfer it under the lens using a feather as a tool. Until his death in 1931, Bentley photographed 5,000 different snowflakes and was the first to argue that no two snowflakes were alike. Some scientists attempted to replicate Bentley’s work to no avail. They even accused him of fraud. But Bentley’s images were more than scientific research; they were artistic masterpieces, secret glimpses into nature’s wonderful geometry, and they fascinated the public. Bentley died doing what he loved, struck down by pneumonia he contracted after working in blizzard conditions near his family farm.

	
	Lincoln’s Legacy

On January 1, 1863, President Abraham Lincoln signed the Emancipation Proclamation, which he called the “central act” of his administration and “the great event of the 19th century.” But this story began over 100 days prior, on September 17, 1862, with the Battle of Antietam.

The Battle of Antietam was not a resounding victory for the Union Army. Union forces, led 
by General George McClellan, were successful in repelling General Robert E. Lee’s push into Union territory, but it cost thousands of lives and casualties. President Lincoln was furious that McClellan had allowed Lee to retreat. Lincoln believed that if McClellan had pursued Lee and wiped out his troops, the Confederate forces would have suffered a setback too powerful to overcome. Lincoln eventually removed McClellan from command, and military historians have called the Battle of Antietam a stalemate.

Lincoln seized on the retreat of Lee as a victory, and the stage was set to make his Emancipation Proclamation on September 22, 1862. Lincoln had long opposed slavery, once proclaiming, 
“There can be no moral right in connection with one man’s making a slave of 
the other,” but thus far his main aim in the war had been the preservation of the Union. The Emancipation Proclamation changed that by making the freedom of slaves one of the North’s chief aims of the war. His proclamation called 
on southern states to rejoin the Union within 
100 days, or on January 1, 1863, all slaves 
in southern states would be declared free. 

There was little Lincoln could do to enforce his own proclamation when January 1 arrived. Not 
to mention, his proclamation did not apply to 
any northern or border states. But slavery had been officially condemned, Black Americans were permitted to serve in the Union Army, and Lincoln could now work toward a Constitutional amendment abolishing slavery. A defining moment of American history had been made. 
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Celebrating January





Get Organized Month





International Creativity Month





Volunteer Blood Donor Month





First Foot Day


January 1





Trivia Day


January 4





Bobblehead Day


January 7





Make Your Dream Come True Day


January 13





Martin Luther King Jr. Day


January 18





Compliment Day


January 24





Kazoo Day


January 28





Sundance Film Festival


January 28–February 3





Inspire Your Heart �with Art Day 


January 31











An interview with Scott from Newtrax!


Recently, Kendra got an opportunity chat with Scott from Newtrax, and found out what they have been doing to stay busy during COVID. Here is what he had to say: 


What have you been doing to stay busy since march?


Since March when Covid shut down our transportation services we have reached out to dozens of organizations offering to help with food/meal delivery opportunities where and when needed. Below are a few of the organizations we have helped…


--In late March we teamed up with Loaves & Fished to pick up prepared meals and deliver to 28 area YMCA’s. That program ended in early September and at that time we had deliver 800,000 meals.


--In April we started helping an organization called Humanity Alliance delivering meals to Native American families in Mpls. Nearly 5,000 meals by the time that program ended.


--Washington County Emergency Food Shelf-food box deliveries and prepared meal deliveries started in October and so far we have deliver over 100,000 lbs of food and 600 large tray meals that serve 4-6 in a family. We are helping them 5 days a week.


--St Paul Public School started working with us in November and we are delivering 400-500 meals daily Monday-Friday.


What is the hardest part of this?


The daily ‘juggling of all the balls’ to keep our operations team/delivery times/restaurant meal planning and rotation on track to make every delivery day flow smoothly. We have had a few tough weather days back in October so that prepped us for our winter runs. 


What is the most rewarding part of this?


I would say that hearing from our drivers about the smiles on the faces of the seniors and the families all showing their gratitude when the meals arrived. We are helping our neighbors during a tough time and also helping our drivers stay busy. Our communities have come together to stay strong and vibrant knowing that in time we will get through this together with all of these efforts.


How many meals have been delivered?


To date, we have delivered over 8,000 meals and estimate that by the time we are done with this program and transition into the next one we will have delivered over 10,000 meals. 
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